From: Meryl Logue [mailto:meryllogue@comcast.net]

Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2016 9:10 PM

To: Planning and Sustainability Commission <psc@portlandoregon.gov>

Subject: TSP Testimony

Dear Portland Planning and Sustainability Commission:

My name is Meryl Logue. I am buying a home at 1927 NE 22nd Ave in Irvington.

I agree that 7th needs calming.

I DIS-agree that 7th needs diverters that do not actually divert TO MLK.

Any diverters that let traffic flow onto 8^{th} and 9^{th} and further east will not be good for that part of our neighborhood, our children, and our livability.

While 7th Ave as a bikeway looks "really cool" to those who like to burn their way along, for most of us, 9th is a much nicer pedaling alternative. That is EVER WITH its jog around the Park.

Oh. I gave up my car for pedals over 4 years ago. I only pedal. I am very familiar with what it means to "have to jog over here and there" because I make it a point to ride SAFELY, not quickly.

Sincerely,

Meryl Logue 1927 NE 22nd Ave Portland 97212 503-502-0540